
To express comments, concerns, or to receive weekly construction updates, 
please contact us by email or phone. 
Project hotline: 888-704-4301 
Project email: PublicInformationTeam@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

PROJECT OVERVIEW 

Utah Transit Authority (UTA), in  
partnership with Provo City,  
will begin construction on a new  
Overhead Pedestrian Bridge.  
 
The bridge will span two FrontRunner tracks and two Union Pacific Railroad (UPRR) tracks, at approximately 600 
South and 100 West in Provo. This pedestrian bridge will provide a more efficient and safe alternative for people 
to access the Provo station. Additional improvements will include pedestrian access to the structure. This work is 
expected to begin on January 30th. 
 
SCHEDULE INFORMATION 

Start of Construction: January 27, 2023 
End of Construction: October 2023, Open to public November 2023 
Workdays: Monday-Friday, 7:00 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 

Schedule is subject to change due to unforeseen conditions, weather conditions and material availability. 
 
PROJECT FUNDING 

Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) grant from the U.S. Department of 
Transportation awarded to UTA with matching local funds. 
 
EXPECTED IMPACTS DURING CONSTRUCTION 

• Parking disruptions at Provo Station and on the 600 South shoulder. 
• Dust, noise, and vibrations will occur during working hours but will be especially impactful during the 

second half of February when vertical columns are driven into the ground. 
• No night work is expected.  

  
STAY INFORMED 
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